Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget 
Meeting Minutes
November 14, 2008
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Malerie Michael for Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC
Absent:

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC 

Vacant:

Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

	Business


1.  Review of Minutes
Rosanne Faughn stated that the forum in her check in comments referred to the “accreditation” forum, not the “presidential” forum.  Rosanne was the person who prompted the question of how classified and managers would be considered as they are both on the same spread sheet.  (Dr. Rose has replied that the two groups would be considered separately.)
Malerie Michael gave the correct spelling of her first name and noted that the November 4 event was “with” entertainment and not “and” entertainment.
Rose LaMont requested that “in each category” be stricken from the end of the sentence, leaving the sentence as Every position would have 4 rates of change on page 3.
Jane Chawinga clarified that the $11.2 billion state shortfall equates to approximately $4 million to the district.
	ACTION ITEM


There was “thumbs up” approval of the November 7, 2008 minutes with corrections.

2. Review of Agenda
Addition:  FTES Impact – Change & related factors
	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?


Jim Sahlman:    Nothing new.  Last week the plenary session was held and Senate Exec met yesterday.
Malerie Michael:  Working with the library, proposing to extend hours.  As of yesterday, two students were voted for the region, Tony Villafana for chair and she for vice chair.  All the colleges from California are trying to get a bus to go to the capitol and protest against the budget.  ASMJC is doing a letter campaign.  Jim Sahlman added that he saw one of the statues at the plenary and each college is being asked to buy one and the statues are really interesting.  Bob Nadell advised that there is money in the student advocacy account.
Rose LaMont:  A lot of emails regarding letters from legislative office removing some kinds of classes such as art.  Karen Walters Dunlap clarified:  That this is referring to non-credit classes.

Jane Chawinga:  Spring registration is coming in strong and stronger than this point last year.

3. Faculty Prioritization
Karen Walters Dunlap distributed the spread sheet reflecting the top 25% division positions.  She was tasked with taking each of the division’s top 25% of positions from its program review and running it through the matrix summary. The top sort was by productivity, second by full time faculty positions.  Only 14 positions resulted from 25%.  Change over last 3.5 years comparing beginning to end was reflected in the matrix.  

David Ward stated that there was an erroneous number that came in from the program review because bio/bot/zool has not changed, and it indicated a 50% change.  Paul Cripe added: That he would prefer to see columns that have the data itself not merely percent of change.   You are guessing about what it changing.  Encourage us to have what it is that is changing.  Would like to have an email with spread sheet and would like to see the whole string of data elements and going back and checking accuracy of the program review data.
The committee would like 1. data on what students think are the hard courses to get into and 2., understand looking at change is not good enough when you have reached the max for class rooms and students.
Karen Walters Dunlap will bring narratives to the committee from program review.  Rose LaMont requested rationale for positions that come up to the top.  Speaking for Science, Math & Engineering, Joan Van Kuren said that chemistry and math students are begging for more sections because we cannot offer enough wait lists or courses fill in a number of days.  Jim Sahlman asked if a list can be created of how fast the courses fill, i.e., day 4, day 5 and time of day.  Jane Chawinga responded that there is that capability but whether we have the programming staff available to accomplish is the question.
Karen Walters Dunlap stated that the college has been filling a number of courses on short term for a number of years and she is concerned that those positions are going away but the demand is still there.  She suggested taking a look at temporary positions because of high student demand.

Ken Hart added that he thinks the wait list would be very valuable, but it is not standardized as there are 100 on some wait lists and 20 on others.

Rich Rose asked of the committee:  Is this criteria data you find useful to use?  Is there any additional elements you want to consider?  

Karen Walters Dunlap indicated that she can provide to the committee a spread sheet that has everything including narratives, one-year temporary positions – what they are and how long the position has been temporary, and send an electronic version of the spread sheet to the whole committee.   She added that Paul Cripe and Rose LaMont can feel free to clean up this spread sheet.  
4.  Non-Instructional Faculty Criteria
Bob Nadell presented preliminary (non-prioritized/weighted) criteria for prioritizing non-instructional faculty as outlined below.  The list is without direct input from counselors, librarians, or specialist faculty.  This list will be shared with non-instructional faculty which may produce additional suggestions.
· Student Satisfaction

· Changes in college population

· Student use data including instructional workshops and general student use

· FT/PT faculty ratio

· Mandates from the State or external agencies

· Student/counselor ratio

· Student/librarian ratio

· Student/specialist ratio

· Acquisition/shelving library materials

· Division/unit ranking

· Hours of operation

NEXT STEPS:  

· Obtain feedback from librarians

· Prioritize which data elements we want to use this year
· Sub group can continue to work and condense recommendations down for weighting

· Recommendations back to PBC for review

Jim Sahlman asked how PBC is going to choose between instructional and non-instructional faculty.  Kenneth Hart referenced the total ownership information that Karen Walters Dunlap has asked him to do, i.e., package faculty position with support services and that would be a priority for PBC.  Jim Sahlman added that we are also talking about classified support staff in this package to make it successful.

5.  Classified Priority Hiring Criteria
Rosanne Faughn informed members that due to the short week, e-board did not meet so she and Joan Van Kuren put together the rough draft below of criteria for classified hiring.  Input from classified and the e-board will be available in a couple of weeks.

· Increase any part-time or full-time positions that are less than 40 hours a week to 100% including 8, 9, 10 and 11 month positions.

· Take a closer look at one person offices.

· Mandates from State or External Agencies

· Division/Unit ranking

· Impact on Student Learning: Direct or Indirect

Rosanne Faughn added that if we are looking at faculty hiring, we need to look at staffing as well and staff to student ratio.  She added that she would like to take a look at Allied Health for hiring staff as well as faculty for Fund 12.  Jim Sahlman suggested looking at trends for this particular unit and the resulting increase over time which requires greater resource staff as the workload has increased without increasing the staff.  Karen Walters Dunlap added increasing staffing at the Patterson site and weekend classes needs to be considered as well.  Jane Chawinga commented also bringing new buildings on and not having enough custodial staff.  Jim Sahlman suggested that a survey similar to the Student Services survey might provide a picture of why these services are needed.
NEXT STEPS:
Rosanne Faughn will meet with the CSEA e-board on November 24 and e-mail classified staff for input in order to refine this list a little more.  Rich Rose clarified that the criteria for next year for classified is being built.  He added that replacement positions will either have to be replaced or frozen and he doubts seriously if any new positions will be hired.
Non-Instructional & Classified criteria will be on the December 19 PBC agenda
6.  Mid Year Budget Cuts

Rich Rose reported that there is no clear word on the budget from Sacramento.  More than likely there will be mid year cuts.  He added that the chancellor is interested in beginning a district wide conversation regarding this possibility.

Gary Whitfield distributed a document he prepared and added that he thinks it is very likely that we will face budget cuts.  It is clear that there will be an increase in student fees or sales taxes.  The document he prepared gives the scenario of a 5% cut and worst case, a 7% cut in the college’s budget.  A 5% cut would equate to $2.6 million, making the total budget $50 million and a worst case 7% cut would equate to $3.6 million cut to the college.  He provided the figures to members in order that they get a feel for how it would look.
7.  FTES Impact/Changes in FTES & Related Factors

Jane Chawinga clarified that if the student fees are raised, it does not help MJC and the students will be lost.  She added that the decision was made to roll back 510 FTES to reach base and also grow 1.8%.  When the college went to the condensed calendar, it went to the apportionment table instead of the clock and in 02-03 that really helped the college.   She added that for maximum flexibility in funding, summer sections should have a census day on or before June 30 and an end date on or after July 1 so FTES can be claimed in either year. 
Rich Rose expressed appreciation for people like Jane who work with this very complex way the college is funded.

NEXT AGENDA

1. Faculty Prioritization – December 5

2. Non-Instructional & Classified criteria – December 19
ADJOURNMENT 
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